



NORTH REGION CLAY PIGEON SHOOTING ASSOCIATION LIMITED

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 12TH OCTOBER 2017 AT THE MERCURE WETHERBY HOTEL, WETHERBY

PRESENT:

L BLACKER	R BLACKER	I AINSLEY
S BARRATT	D BARRATT	P CHAPLOW
D LONG	T LONG	I EDWARDS
P THOMPSON	E HOLDEN	J HOLDEN
C KITCHEN	T HEEKS	

1. CHAIRPERSONS OPENING REMARKS

The Chairperson opened the meeting at 1930 hrs and thanked everyone for attending.

2. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received from R Holden and T Benson. J Rogers did not attend.

3,4 MINUTES AND MATTERS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MEETING (10TH AUGUST)

The minutes were read by the Committee. A small change to be made to the Treasurers Report. A proposal was then made by I Edwards and seconded by E Holden and they were then passed as a true record.

5. TREASURERS REPORT

There was £16173.77 in the current account. The Sporting Team cheques had not been handed out due to the Treasurer not having their names. This will be done by Team Managers.

A cheque was received from Oak Lodge but the Treasurer did not know what shoots the levies were for.

ACTION: I AINSLEY TO CONTACT OAK LODGE

6. MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE REPORT

Mr Heeks handed out a resume of the meeting for the Committee to read.

English Open Sportrap. A new championship for 2018 to be held at Bywell on 14th/15th July, 2018. It was discussed with the Committee and they agreed unanimously that badges and medals were needed for each category. It should be down to the CPSA to provide the badges and medals.

ACTION: T HEEKS

Composition of Sub-Committees – this will be put on the agenda for the meeting after the AGM.

Sportrap rule Change. The Committee discussed this and disagreed with the change unanimously and would like this to be sorted as soon as possible.

ACTION: T HEEKS TO SPEAK TO T BOBBETT

The question was asked “Why aren’t people shooting balltrap”, the answer was people don’t like refereeing/markings/scoring themselves. They would like the grounds to provide referees.

7,8 NR TEAM FOR BRITISH OPENING SPORTING AT HODNET

A lengthy discussion took place after a complaint or two! had been sent to HQ complaining that shooters who had made the Team could not get on the shoot as they had left it too late to book in. They didn’t realise they had to book in for the shoot!

It was asked if badges could be given to those who made the Team but didn’t attend but the committee agreed to give badges ONLY to those who were in the Team and attended.

The Sporting Reps are hoping to solve this problem next year by having a team selection form for those that want to be in the team to fill in. This has not been finalised as yet but will come into fruition 2018.

ACTION: T AND D LONG

9. BYWELL NR SPORTING SELECTION SHOOT

Bywell had asked if they could be considered for the above shoot. It was agreed they could

ACTION: L BLACKER TO CONTACT BYWELL WITH THE SUGGESTION THEY COULD RUN IT ALONGSIDE NORTHERN SPORTING WEEKEND 21/22ND APRIL 2018.

10. NAMES FOR PRESENTATION AT AGM

The Discipline Managers were asked to forward names to P Chaplow for people who were to be presented at the AGM.

It was decided that the Chairmans Cup for Outstanding Achievement should go to Josh Bridges for all he had achieved this year. Well done Josh and well deserved.

11.TROPHY FOR NR CHAMPIONSHIP SKEET

The trophy for NR Skeet championship had reappeared and as a new trophy had been provided it was decided by the Committee to present it to the Junior who had won.

ACTION: P CHAPLOW

12.ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Someone had sent a contact form and asked where the list of championship winners had gone off the website.

ACTION: I EDWARDS TO LOOK INTO IT

I Ainsley said he had been told by some people that had been to the Midland Game Fair that they had noticed that on the CPSA Clayshoot stand, some coaches weren't wearing safety glasses – not a good example to show, all coaches should be told before coaching anyone to wear them.

I Ainsley said that the CPSA website was full of British Shooting!!

There will be a pre-meeting before the AGM starting at 1845-1915 hrs.

There being no other business the meeting was closed at 2130 hrs.

L BLACKER
31/10/17